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From Ms. Morris

Welcome back Junior and Seniors!! I hope you all enjoyed your summer, and took advantage of the vacation time and warm weather! While summer is a great opportunity to prepare yourself for college and life after high school, not to worry if that’s not what you used your time for! This year will go by quickly, and we want you to feel ready and prepared for whatever your next step may be. Please feel free to stop by the Career Center at any time should you have any questions or concerns along the way. Over the next few months the Career Center is going to be packed with college reps here to see YOU GUYS! Colleges from all over are going to be here at Edison meeting with interested students. Please Please Please take advantage of this wonderful opportunity. Also, as always, pay CLOSE attention to deadlines, especially when registering for the SAT or ACT. It takes a week or two for your test scores to come back. Plan to take the test in enough time for college to receive your scores before the admissions deadline!

College Visits

College Visits will begin the week of September 11th. Please register for college visits through your Family Connection account. PRINT THE CONFIRMATION PAGE. This is your pass to the Career Center to meet with the representative. New colleges are added every day, so please check the list frequently if a school you are interested in is not yet on the calendar. 

September 11th

Smith College at 8:00am

Skidmore College at 9:00am

September 12th
University of Alabama at 10:00am

Events

-Yale- On Wednesday, September 19th at 7:30 pm you will have the opportunity to meet with the Associate Director of Admissions, they will be discussing academic programs, residential college and campus life, admissions, and financial aid. The visit will be held at: T.C. Williams-Minnie Howard Campus Auditorium, 3801 West Braddock Road, Alexandria, VA 22302. To register please visit: apps.admissions.yale.edu/events

-The Virginia Department of Transportation will host its 8th Annual Transportation Career Fair for High School Students in Northern Virginia.  The event, “Transportation:  Your Ride to the Future!" will offer students a wide variety of information about careers in transportation-related fields such as engineering, aviation, transit, architecture, technology, construction, the environment, to name a few. The 2012 event will be held on Thursday, October 4th from 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the Prince William County Fairgrounds in Manassas. For more information visit the Career Center or call Carolyn Wolcott 571-483-2602. 

-Mason hosts ¡Alcanza! as part of an effort to inform the Hispanic high school student population in the Washington, DC metropolitan area about their higher educational opportunities and to encourage them to pursue their education beyond high school. ¡Alcanza! will have over 120 colleges and universities from around the nation sending representatives to attend the fair and speak with your students. The fair will be at George Mason University on Tuesday, October 23, 2012 from 10:00AM-12:30PM. Meet with your Counselor or stop by the Career Center for more information. 

-The FCPS College Fair and College Night events offer a venue for high school students/parents to meet with colleges/universities to share information and answer questions about their institutions.  Approximately 350-400 colleges annually attend these events.  The College Fair traditionally draws approximately 10,000 students and parents.  College Night, held the following evening, attracts between 4,000 and 5,000 attendees.  Students are highly encouraged to register for these events at: http://www.fcpscollegefairs.com. The Admittance Ticket (bar code) you receive may be used as the student’s “ticket” for entrance into either event.  Visit http://www.fcps.edu/is/schoolcounseling/collegefair/ for more information.
Scholarships

-It is never too early to start looking for scholarships. County scholarships are posted to students Family Connection accounts, under the scholarship tab. This is where you should look first for scholarships; most of these are specifically for Fairfax County Students. Also, a great resource is www.meritaid.com or http://www.scholarships.com/financial-aid/college-scholarships/scholarships-by-state/virginia-scholarships/. These locations are frequently updated with new and recent scholarships. 

-When applying for ROTC Scholarships, please remember you must apply for and be accepted for BOTH the ROTC Scholarship and admission to the University of your choice. 

Airforce: www.afrotc.com –Deadline Decemeber 1st
Army: www.armyrotc.com –Deadline January 10th
Navy: www.navy.com/careers/nrotc/applicationprocess -Deadline January 20th 

Testing

-Students looking for test prep help should take advantage to the resources available here to Edison Students. Student can check out SAT/ACT test prep books from the Career Center, on a first come first serve basis. Also, EHS pays for an online test prep program, Method Test Prep; students access this resource through Family Connection. Students can also go online to a website made by Edison students to receive more help. http://www.fcps.edu/EdisonHS/testprep/index.html
-Juniors will be taking the PSAT on October 17th. 

-Edison will be offering the ASVAB, on November 14th at 7:30am. The ASVAB is a multiple-aptitude battery that measures developed abilities and helps predict future academic and occupational success in the military. If you are interested in participating, please put this date on your calendar, and look out for information on how to sign up! Visit http://official-asvab.com/ for more information. 
-Edison PTSA is sponsoring a Mock SAT and ACT here at Edison on September 22nd. Please visit the respective links to sign up for the test you wish to take. 

Mock SAT

http://www.applerouth.com/signup/?scheduleid=83185
Mock ACT

http://www.applerouth.com/signup/?scheduleid=83731
-SAT Test Date-October 6th-Register by September 7th 

-ACT Test Date-October 27th-Register by September 21st

-Registration rules are changing for both ACT and SAT testing. There will be no stand-by testing, no last-minute changes in the type of test taken, and no last-minute test center changes starting next year.  You MUST register by the late registration date or you will not be able to take the test.  Registration will only be online, and you will be required to send a digital photograph with your registration.  Test centers will use your photograph when you check in to take the test. 

SAT changes go to http://press.collegeboard.org/releases/2012/enhanced-sat-security-measures-announced-2012-13-academic-year
ACT changes go to http://www.act.org/newsroom/announce/testprocedures.html
Need Community Service Hours?
The Fairfax County Republican Committee is currently searching for students interested in learning more about campaigning and effective public communications and outreach. Student interns will gain invaluable knowledge about the democratic process and work to become adept communicators through hands on experience with elected officials, candidates, and the general public. These internship opportunities are hosted by Virginia Romney Victory, the grassroots organization in support of Governor Romney, Governor George Allen, Congressman Frank Wolf and congressional candidates Patrick Murray and Chris Perkins. Hours are flexible, but students must be able to commit to at least 5 hours per week. For more information, please contact John Corker at jcorker@rpv.org or call 571-315-6364.
College News

-Thinking about applying Early Action or Early Decision? What’s the difference? Early Action-students apply early and receive a decision well in advance of the institutions regular response date. These decisions are NON-BINDING. Early Decision-Students make a commitment to a first choice institution where if admitted, they definetly will enroll. The application deadline and decision deadline occur early. These decisions ARE BINDING. 
-Virginia Public School Deadlines

	Name:
	Early Action/Decision:
	Regular:

	Christopher Newport University
	Early Action: December 1
	March 1

	College of William and Mary
	Early Decision: November 1
	January 1

	George Mason University
	Early Action: November 1
	January 15

	James Madison University
	Early Action: November 1
	January 15

	Old Dominion University
	Early Action: December 1
	February 1

	Radford University
	Early Action: Decemer 15
	February 1

	University of Mary Washington
	Early Action: January 15
	February 1

	University of Virginia
	Early Action: November 1
	January 1

	University of Virginia’s College at Wise
	Early Action: December 1 & before February 1
	February 1

	Virginia Commonwealth University
	Early Action: February 1
	January 15

	Virginia Military Institute
	Early Decision: November 15
	February 15

	Virginia Tech
	Early Decision: November 1
	January 15


-Thinking about going to a Military Academy? Stop by the Career Center to pick up a list of what you should be doing NOW! 
